
  Dr. Lee mentored Brendan and Liz Rooney when they were living in Virginia Beach. They moved to Bruce, WI and the Lord began to use 
them for healing and deliverance ministries in their church (Living Faith Church) and the community. They opened an interdenominational 
fellowship called “The Living Room” to minister salvation, healing, and deliverance to many people residing around the town of Bruce. Dr. 
Lee and Margarita ministered to many spiritually hungry believers and seekers at Living Faith Church on Aug. 4th and the Living Room 
Fellowship on Aug. 2nd and other home meetings at the Rooney’s home. Many were saved, healed, and delivered during these meetings. 
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The Spirit of the Lord moved in Bruce, WI

Dr. Lee shared the message on “How to live a victorious life in Christ” at the Rooney’s interdenominational fellowship in Bruce, WI.

With new friends in Bruce, WI



 Dr. Lee and Margarita were blessed with God’s divine ministry opportunities in Bruce, WI, Lynchburg, VA, and Chesapeake, 
VA during the month of August. They will continuously travel throughout the U. S. and to the nations to raise new generations of 
young leaders to evangelize their own sphere of influence until Jesus Christ comes back. River of Life Ministries (RLM) has 
been supported by many faithful American donors for the past 23 years. With your sacrificial partnership with RLM, Dr. Lee 
will be able to minister in the U. S. as well as in the world for God’s glory. 

  Please pray for Dr. Lee’s next missions trips: 

• To Singapore, Cambodia, and South Korea in September. Dr. will especially equip hundreds of young leaders in four 

different cities throughout Cambodia. Daniel Lapyuk will accompany Dr. Lee on this trip.

• To Ukraine, Austria, and Spain in October. Dr. Lee and Margarita will minister at the Missions Conference in Ternopil 

and will help orphans and refugees. They will also travel to Austria and Spain to minister. Your prayers and financial 
support for the upcoming missions trips will be greatly appreciated. Please sow into RLM as the Spirit leads.

The Power of the Lord manifested at All Peoples Church (APC)

  Dr. Lee has been ministering at APC in Lynchburg, VA for the past 10 years. By the grace of God, Pastor Jeff (Senior Pastor of APC), who is one of the Board 
members of RLM, and Dr. Lee ministered in Ukraine, Singapore, Vietnam, and Cambodia in the past. Dr. Lee conducted one day healing revival meeting at APC on 
Aug. 11th. During the altar calls in the morning and evening services, the presence of God came and saved, healed, and delivered many people. Dr. Lee also had a 
chance to minister to seven Baptist pastors in Lynchburg and prayed for them to be filled with the Holy Spirit. If the Lord wills, they expressed their desires to invite 
Dr. Lee to conduct a revival meeting for Baptist churches in the future. They stayed with Pastors Bud (the Founder of APC) and Sister Pauline’s home. The APC in 
Lynchburg has been one of the most generous supporters of RLM for the past 10 years. May the Lord abundantly bless them for all their sowings into RLM!

Senior Pastor

of APC


Ministered at Christian Embassy International Church

 It was Dr. Lee’s great joy to minister at his home church in Chesapeake on Aug. 14th. Many recommitted their lives to God to initiate their new beginnings.
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